 CUMBRIA STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (SACRE)
MINUTES OF MEETING ON 1 MARCH 2023
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	1. Welcome and introductions
Apologies for absence and substitutions – as above. The meeting was not quorate. This was a hybrid meeting. 3 members were unable to access the meeting via Teams, Elizabeth Mallinson,                     Irene Roberts-Green and Sheila Gewolb.
This was the first meeting for Rev David Milner and Bernadette Little. 
David, who is our Methodist rep, is a Reverend in Penrith he is also a former teacher and a governor. He is asked to run school assemblies. Bernadette, who is representing the NASUWT is a teacher at            St Benedict’s Catholic High School. Members introduced themselves. David Hodgkiss (General Adviser) was also welcomed, he is shadowing Gerry Ball (LA Adviser) due to the Local Government Reorganisation.
2. Minutes of previous meeting held on 20 September 2022 
The meeting notes were agreed. 
3. Matters arising not covered in the agenda 
SACRE membership – this is being held over to the next meeting when the re-organisation will have taken place. Add to agenda. There is also a need to revise our Constitution.
4. RE Hubs – Naomi Anstice

Unfortunately, Naomi has stepped down as ambassador for the north-west, Claire Clinton is now doing this presentation at 3.00 pm.

5. Local Government Reorganisation (LGR)
From 1 April 2023 the new councils will come into effect, Cumberland and Westmorland & Furness. We have taken advice and SACRE will remain as one body with representatives from both councils, two councillors from each new area. JY mentioned that the meeting would still be quorate in only one councillor were to attend. There is the option to have separate SACREs in the future. It was suggested that we should look at membership for Group D, in other SACREs this is not just made up of councillors.
6. Cumbria Agreed Syllabus Update
The working group for the Agreed Syllabus met this morning. The group, made up of SACRE members and primary/secondary teachers in schools, have been looking at this over the last 6 months. We are adopting the Agreed Syllabus from Norfolk with some amendments. It is intended that this will be launched at the RE/SACRE Conference on 26 June on an implementation basis for the first year and become legal from 2024. Members invited to look at the Norfolk agreed syllabus. A draft of our document will be circulated to members when it is ready.
N.B. On 7th March, Norfolk SACRE unanimously agreed that Cumbria could adopt their Agreed Syllabus with the amendments suggested.

7. SACRE Development Plan
GB gave an update. After discussion with colleagues from the North Northwest SACREs group GB said we are ahead on the curve when it comes to our Development Plan. We are using NASACREs 
self-evaluation form to feed into our Development Plan. It will be looked at again after 1 April 2023.
8. SACRE Conference
The RE/SACRE conference is taking place on Monday 26 June at the North Lakes Hotel in Penrith. JY will forward a copy of the draft programme to members. The last session is going to be a collaborative session involving SACRE members. 68 delegates are already booked on (including 10 places reserved for SACRE members). 
Katherine France had arranged for members to observe and engage in a student Philocafe. 30-minute session. Linked to the piece in JY’s update – Question: Given the recent census results for Cumbria, is there any point in teaching: Buddhism, Judaism, Islam, Hindu Dharma and Sikhi?
Students to respond to the question: What do you value about RE? How could it be improved?
9. Local and National Updates
Discussion took place regarding various items. WR thanked for all her work producing this, it will also be included in the next newsletter.
10. SACRE Newsletter
Members asked to forward any items they would like included to SMc by Wednesday 8 March. WR is adding a piece about her virtual visit to Richmond Hill School. 
11. Claire Clinton – Lead Director, joined the meeting to talk about RE Hubs
PowerPoint presentation attached. 
· The aim is to improve communication and connections between teachers, SACREs, professional development and resource providers. 
· They are offering free accredited training for SACRE members. WR and KO’D have booked places.

· Their website can be used to advertise events, which will be free for free events and charged at the price for one delegate for chargeable events.
Claire Clinton mentioned that she is coming off the NASCRE Executive and JY has already been encouraged to apply. SG is already a NASACRE Executive member.
12. Update from SACRE members

Bahai New Year is on 21 March 2023. Bahai fast lasts from 1 March to the 22 March. KO’D brought biscuits to the meeting ahead of the fast, starting that evening. 
ONE Cumbria, Cumbria teaching school hub - JY has been talking to the Director of One Cumbria, Judith Schafer about involvement from SACRE.
13. Arrangements for future meetings

A date was set for the summer meeting, Tuesday, 6 June 2023. Venue to be confirmed. Suggestion to look for a school to host this, needs to be a free venue.
After the meeting JD agreed to buddy DM

	SMc
GB/JY

GB
JY

GB
WR



PAGE  
2

